
The Town of Washington Grove 
in Honor of its 150th Anniversary 

August 13, 2023 

U.S. House of Representatives 

Certi�icate of Special 
Congressional Recognition 

Presented to 
The Town of Washington Grove 

In recognition of 
The 150th Anniversary of your founding in 1873.  Congratulations and best wishes! 

Jamie Raskin 
Member of Congress 

8th District, Maryland 

Senate of Maryland 

. . . in recognition of the �irst gathering of the Washington Grove Methodist Camp Meeting 
Association in 1873 and celebrating 150 years as 

A Town Within a Forest. 
The entire membership extends its best wishes on this memorable occasion and directs this 

resolution (Senate Resolution No. 664) be presented on this 13th day of August 2023. 

Bill Ferguson, President 
Senator Nancy J. King, Sponsor 

Maryland General Assembly 

. . . in recognition of 150 years of preserving the serenity of “a town within a forest” 
exemplifying the power of community with a vision of unity and sustainability that will serve 

future generations for years to come. 

Gabriel Acevero, Delegate 
Montgomery County – Legislative District 39 



 

Montgomery County, Maryland 

Let it hereby be declared that today is “Washington Grove” Day in the 
Third District of Montgomery County 

Declared on this 13th day of August 2023 
In honor and celebration of your 150th anniversary. 

Sidney Katz 
Councilmember 

District 3 

City of Gaithersburg, Maryland 

Proclamation from the Mayor and City Council of Gaithersburg 
Designating August 13, 2023 

“Town of Washington Grove Day” 
In the City of Gaithersburg 

In honor and celebration of your  
150th Anniversary 

and in recognition of a long and storied history that has enriched the Gaithersburg community.  
Thank you for your legacy of service and continuing involvement in the lives of our residents.  

Congratulations on this momentous occasion! 
Jud Ashman 

Mayor 

Maryland Association of Historic District Commissions 

. . . warmest congratulations on the occasion of the Town of Washington Grove’s 150th 
Anniversary.  In 2018, we were pleased to collaborate with you on a walking tour of your 

beautiful town in conjunction with a lecture and reception in the Town Hall.  Since then, we 
have been pleased to consult with you on efforts to protect the unique cultural and natural 

heritage of your area . . . 

Leslie L. Gottert, M.A. 
Executive Director 
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